# Auxiliary to the McCausland Hospital

Annual reports and election of officers were the order of business at the April 30th meeting of the McCausland Hospital Auxiliary chaired by Margaret Gander.

Minutes of the past year and the financial statements proved another active year for the Auxiliary. Individual Committees reported details of all covering activities.

A request form the Ambulance Department to co-finance funding for new CPR equipment was approved pending Administrative approval.

Three babies had been born in the past month in the McCausland Hospital, each

receiving a gift of bootees made by Norma Crockford. Rosemary Fraser was thanked for the birth congratulations cards she had made to accompany the bootees.

The Board Representative, Sheila Cassie, announced the official opening of the Ambulance on May 12th when there would be an open house.

Vicky Bougie gave details of the findings of the Planning Board meeting she had attended and their proposals for the town and area. Vicky also reported on the spring conference held in Thunder Bay.

Elise Kenny was thanked for the Easter bunny tray favors she had made for hospital patients.

Marg reported there had been over 5200 volunteer hours in the past year in the Gift Shop, thanking all who had helped to give the Gift Shop a very successful year. A total of over 7000 volunteer hours had been given by members to Auxiliary projects in the past year and these ladies were also thanked by Marg.

Nominating Committee presented the following list for the 1990-91 executive. Duly elected were: President (for the first 6 month period) Elaine Mannisto; (second 6 month period) Margaret Gander; 1st Vice President Brenda Cottrell; 2nd Vice President Elise Kenny; Corresponding Secretary Heather DeCal; Recording Secretary Brenda Cottrell; Treasurer Rosemary Fraser. Margaret Gander installed the new executive and received her Past President's pin from the incoming President. Elaine thanked Marg for her past two years of hard work with the Auxiliary.

A motion was passed to have

North Shore Director's Fun

Run- We're challenging the resi-

dents of Terrace Bay to come out

and participate in our North

Shore Director's Annual Fun Run

on Tuesday, May 22nd from 7:00

p.m. - 9:00 p.m. Prizes will be

awarded in various categories.

Come on Terrace Bay and help us

challenge the North Shore com-

munities. Let's have the largest

number of participants for this

Ball/Soccer

year's Fun Run.

Minor

Lifeline as a separate committee within the Auxiliary. There well be a review on the change to the Constitution.

Marg Gander, Vicky Bougie, Elise Kenny and Sheila Cassie will form the Review Committee.

Marg Gander and Gertrude Cotton will remain on the Lifeline Committee with Rosemary Fraser as Treasurer.

Members admired the lovely Mother's Day tray favors made by Vicky Bougie. the raffle for the afghan and pillow will be drawn on May 12th.

A presentation on Lifeline was given following the meeting by Elaine Mannisto, Gertrude Cotton and Lori McMasters. Lori gave a live demonstration of the Monitor in the nursing station at the Hospital. There are now twentyfour units in clients' homes, one kept as stand by in the Hospital, five more on order and a waiting list of two.

It was decided the next meet-

Terrace Bay Rec News

ing would commence at 8:00 p.m. and due to the holiday weekend, changed to May 28th.

Gertrude Cotton Public Relations

### Bowling Champs cont'd from page 1

By Angie Saunders The News

Six Terrace Bay bowlers won the Northshore Championships last weekend.

The mixed championships were held in Manitouwadge on May 4th and 5th.

The winning team was comprised of: Debbie and Wayne Papineau, Tom and Shelly Long, Charlie Matson, and Lea Falzetta.

Debbie Papineau had the overall high triple for the Northshore with 969.

Terrace Bay beat out Nipigon, Red Rock and Manitouwadge to win the 1989-90 mixed penant.

#### **PUBLIC NOTICE AERIAL INSPECTION SPRAYING** NIPIGON DISTRICT

As part of the Ministry of Natural Resources ongoing program to regenerate and protect our forest, selected stands in this area will be sprayed with a biological insecticide to control spruce budworm, starting on or about June 2, 1990.

Further details about the program including specific locations, are available from the Nipigon or Thunder Bay District office of the Ministry of Natural Resources.

Plans and maps will be available for examination.

Further information about the program may obtained from:

> **Dave Jackson Ministry of Natural Resources** Hwy. 17, P. O. Box 970 Nipigon, Ontario POT 2J0 (807) 887-2120

Pour de plus amples renseignements, composer: (807) 887-2120



Ministry of

Resources

Lyn McLeod

Ministère des

Richesses

naturelles Lyn McLeod

Ministre

Programs- These programs are

in the process of being finalized. Registration forms will be distributed throughout the schools within the week. This program is open to children 5 - 13 years of age, and will start the end of May.

Aerobics- Most of our Aerobic Programs are now in session, however, if you are interested in joining, please call the Rec Office at 825-3542.

**Upcoming Events** Wednesday, May 16-Baseball Representatives- Board Room- 7:00 p.m.

Thursday, May 17- Ministry of Natural Resources-Conference- 1:00 p.m., Men-in-Motion- Multi Purpose Room-7:00 p.m.

Monday, May 21-E.A.G.E.R.-Environment Conference- 8:00 p.m., Men-in-Motion- Multi Purpose Room-7:00 p.m.

Tuesday, May 22- Men-in-Motion- Multi Purpose Room-7:00 p.m., North Shore Director's Fun Run- 7:00- 9:00 p.m.

## Schreiber Rec News

Volunteers- The recreation department is in need of volunteer coaches for the Minor Ball Program. If anyone is interested

in helping with the program the Rec Department asks that you contact the office at 824-2317. We will be unable to offer this program unless enough volunteers are recruited.

Coaching Clinic- The Level 1 Theory Course scheduled for Terrace Bay was rescheduled to June due to insufficient registrants. If you are interested in taking your NCCP Level 1 Theory Clinic contact the Rec Office as soon as possible.

The North Shore Fun Run/Walk- It is time to start gearing up for the Fun Run/Walk if Schreiber is once again to claim its banner for highest percentage of participants. Start talking about it, spread the word. It's Tuesday, May 22nd at the High School.

Registration is from 6:15 to 7:00 p.m. in the lobby of the school.

The Recreation Committee has added another award this year. the family with the greatest number number of participants will have their name engraved on a new plaque. Family means-Mother, Father, sons, and daughters living under the same roof. Please note that in order to qualify for the family plaque, everyone at the same time and let them know at the registration table you wish to be considered for the family plaque award. "Let's Go Schreiber, show them where the spirit lies."

Upcoming Events and Registration Deadlines-

Thursday, May 17- Men's Ball Hockey Registration dead-

Friday, May 18- Minor Ball Registration deadline

Saturday, June 16- Minor Ball Fastball Tournament, All Night Ball Tournament

## THE NORTH OF SUPERIOR DISTRICT R.C.S.S. BOARD REQUIRES AN

#### ACCOUNTANT--MANAGER OF FINANCES

The Board is seeking a self-motivated, progressive individual. Duties will include all aspects of managing Board finances, such as the financial statements and helping to prepare budgets, budget control

and assisting with long range financial planning. A major responsibility will be further computerization of all accounting and financial processes.

An individual with an accounting designation with significant experience is preferred, but very substantial progress toward certification, (C.A., C.M.A., or C.G.A., 4th or 5th level) along with substantial practical experience, may be considered. First-hand experience and excellent skills with computers is essential. Experience in public institutions, especially school boards or the Ministry of Education, or an accounting firm that does School Board audits, would be highly desirable.

The North of Superior District R.C.S.S. Board's Administration is located in Terrace Bay and has schools from Red Rock to Manitouwadge and north to Nakina. Terrace Bay, which is 2 1/2 hours east of Thunder Bay, is an exceptional northern community with excellent indoor and outdoor recreational facilities and affordable housing.

Send applications and complete resume by May 18, by Priority Post to:

MR. G. MATYS DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION P.O. BOX 610 TERRACE BAY, ONTARIO POT 2WO

### ITS A BOY!!

Matthew David Angus is pleased to announce the arrival of his baby brother,

Christian Alexander Angus who was born at McCausland

Hospital on April 24, weighing 9lbs, 8ozs. Special thanks to Doctors and nurses and our friends for the wonderful care while Mom was in the hospital.

C. COMMISSO CHAIRPERSON

G. J. MATYS DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION